W. K. KELLOGG FOUNDATION BATTLE CREEK, MICHIGAN October 4, 1954 BENJAMIN G. HORNING PHILIP E. BLACKERBY, JR Dr. Ignacio Gonzalez G. Jefe, Servicio de Cirugia Servicio Nacional de Salud Hospital Regional de Concepción Concepción, Chile, S. A. Dear Dr. Gonzalez: Your very nice letter of September 11 has been received in Dr. Horning's absence in Mexico and referred to me for acknowledgment. We are very glad to learn of the continuing progress which is being made there at the University of Concepción Faculty of Medicine, and we know how gratified you must be with these real accomplishments. I am forwarding a copy of your letter to Dr. Horning in Mexico, and I am sure that he will be delighted to have such good news from you. While Dr. Horning's schedule for his South American field trip is not yet definite, I feel certain that he will visit Concepción this year, probably in March. We will keep you informed in regard to his plans, and I know that he will be looking forward to the pleasure of seeing you and his other friends in Concepción again. With kindest personal regards in which Dr. Kinde and other members of the Foundation staff join me, I am Sincerely yours PEB:go